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Board of Commissioners

Resolution
B2025-144

Sponsor: Public Works Meeting Date: 7/22/2025

Title: Set Public Hearing Date for Jurisdictional Transfer of County 

Road 94/South Shore Boulevard - White Bear Township

File Number: 2025-276

In an agreement from June 2022, White Bear Township and Ramsey County agreed to design and 

reconstruct South Shore Boulevard to have separate road and pedestrian facilities. The function and 

class of roadway following the reconstruction of South Shore Boulevard warranted the turnback of 

the corridor to White Bear Township.

Per Minnesota State Statute 163.11, Subdivision 5a, Ramsey County will be vacating or reverting a 

highway to White Bear Township. South Shore Boulevard (County Road 94) between 280 feet west 

of Bellaire Avenue (County Road 160) and County Road F (County State Aid Highway 12) are to be 

transferred to ownership by White Bear Township. The statute requires Ramsey County to host a 

public hearing in White Bear Township, to receive testimony from residents living in the township, 

regarding jurisdictional transfer of this roadway.

Background and Rationale:

Recommendation:

The Ramsey County Board of Commissioners resolved to:

Set the public hearing date of August 18, 2025, at 7:30 p.m. or as soon thereafter, at White Bear 

Township Town Board meeting at 4200 Otter Lake Road, White Bear Township, MN 55110, to afford 

the public an opportunity to comment on the proposed Jurisdictional Transfer of County Road - 

County Road 94/South Shore Boulevard.

A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Jebens-Singh, seconded by Commissioner 

McGuire. 

Motion passed.

Aye: - 6: Jebens-Singh, McGuire, McMurtrey, Moran, Ortega, and Xiong

Excused: - 1: Miller

By:

Jason Yang, Chief Clerk - County Board
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